Rationale: New offerings at F.T. Stone Laboratory are piloted as group studies courses.  After successful completion of two pilot years, they are assigned permanent course numbers.  This one-week, 3-credit-hour course was offered successfully in the summers of 2007 and 2008 as EEOB 694: Group Studies in Field Herpetology.  It ran at full capacity and was rated very highly by participants in both years of its pilot offerings.
General Herpetology courses typically focus heavily on the biological systems of reptiles and amphibians and rarely allow the student to observe and learn about the animals in their natural habitats. The Lake Erie Islands and surrounding areas provide a unique setting to observe some of Ohio’s most unique reptile and amphibian fauna with relative ease. The Field Herpetology course to be offered at Stone Lab will provide the student with daily hands on activities to explore the biology of many of these species in greater detail than a general lecture hall-centered herpetology class would provide. The course also highlights methodologies in several areas of active herpetological research that students are unlikely to learn or participate in during other courses. Students learn how to conduct several different types of field studies by actively participating in data collection along side the investigators. This provides the students with advanced research experience that no other course is likely to offer.
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